





CHAPTER 'T' TEAM

- Chapter Directors
 Debbie & Ralph Stewart
- Assistant Chapter Director/ Vicky Martin
- Chapter Educator /Newsletter Editor
 Tommy Martin
 martinty@bellsouth.net
- Treasurer, Ticket & Goody Sales Charleen Dennis
- Membership Enhancement Sid Cohen
- Ticket Sales
 Charleen Dennis
- Ride Coordinator Ralph Stewart
- Event Coordinator
 Donna Cohen
- Webmaster
 Garland Dennis
 email: gabamaboy@yahoo.com
- Region A Directors Jim & Sue Jackson
- Directors of GWRRA Ray & Sandi Garris

I am so proud of Chapter T. We are having great participation from you and it speaks volumes. I thank you so much for that. We have had some great rides and gatherings so far this year and we have many more things planned for you. Check out our calendar of events to find out what is happening and watch for emails from me.

We have our annual "Spring Fling" coming up on Saturday, April 16th. I need your help. If you will be willing to help with this event please see me or give me a call. Go ahead and mark your calendar and be there to support YOUR chapter and to welcome all our friends who will be riding in to join us.

March is coming in with a blast and we are going to be very busy riding, playing, laughing and of course eating. We are excited about all the goings on.

Hey, if you have any bright ideas for rides or activities for the chapter please let me know and we will try our best to make it happen. Fun..Fun..Fun..that is what we want for you all.

"You have to participate to enjoy Chapter Life"

Next Monthly Gathering..... Thursday, March 3rd at: Ryan's, 1021 Dowdy Road Athens, GA 30606 (706) 543-8203 We eat at 6:00PM and meet at 7:00PM.

Ride Safe and Have Fun, Debbie and Ralph Stewart Chapter T Directors



Monthly Gathering - First Thursday of each Month at:
Ryan's Steak House 1021 Dowdy Rd., Athens, GA 30606
We join to eat at 6:00 PM and the meeting starts at 7:00PM.
(where we share GWRRA information & fun activities)
"Come Join Us and get the most out of your GWRRA Membership"

three months

name will not

show up on

the ARL as

membership.

expiring

early your

Membership Enhancement Coordinator

Have you looked at your GWRRA membership card lately? I'm talking about the expiration date. Did you know if you renew your membership early you do not lose anytime? I have heard re-By renewing

marks that indicate some members really don't know. By renewing three months early your name will not show up on the ARL as expiring membership. There are several good reasons I enjoy calling our friends, reminding them about dues is not one of them. So help me out and renew early.

We had a pretty good time on Saturday February 20th at our house. There was plenty of good food, beverages and camaraderie. There were several ladies working hard on designing the chapter Castle for Wing Fling. A lot of it is complete but it might take another evening to complete. The events planned are for everyone in Chapter T.

Chapter T fun-day is quickly approaching and it can't be pulled off without everyone's help. Also everyone needs to be thinking about going for the traveler's plaque in March or April.

We would like to welcome William and Rachel Winkle from Maxey's GA. They are Chapter T newest members. We hope to have them on many rides. Remember you cannot have fun with your chapter friends if you don't participate.

Rise Safe and Often. Sid and Donna Cohen Membership Enhancement Coordinator Event planner

> wester Sometimes we just need to laugh about our failing eyesight and ability to know for sure what we're doing.

Adventures of Dumbo

Well Partner's let me tell you hanging out with Big T (Tommy) has been one heck of an experience. HEE HEE first night at the Martins house I was on Big T's desk and what to my wondering eyes did appear but a jug of roasted peanuts and they were all for me. Hey y'all, I missed the Chapter meet and eat at Logan's. I had to stay with Jake he had went to the Dr. and had an upper respiratory infection so I agreed to stay home with him. I heard there was a bunch there and that they had peanuts. Big T brought me a hand full on peanuts home woo hoo!

I did get to go to castle building party at Mrs. Donna and Sid's house. We had a very good time socializing with everyone and dinner was great too.

Finally we got to ride the bike on a mystery ride. We road back roads to Franks Restaurant near Jackson Lake. They have some large fish just hanging on the wall I even rode one of them, man it was crazy. Well the food was buffet with all kinds of good stuff or you could order from the menu, but no Peanuts! Everyone was checking oit the buffet and menu's and I remembered seeing a candy and peanut machines on the way in so I slipped off for a snack. Man I was just getting







started on those peanuts and Big T snatched me away from the machine and back to the table we went. Oh Well I was able to get a trunk full before he caught me. On the way home Jim 's trike quit running and was stranded on side of the road. Well no fear when riding with Chapter T. Let me tell you these folks stick together. Mrs. Debbie was in the rear, I think that is called the drag. Anyway she called ahead on the CB radio to Big T who was leading that Jim had a problem and everyone got safely off the road

and surveyed the problem. It appeared that the trike alternator went out. Well a plan was formulated in just a minute and Big T and Ms Vicky was off to get a trailer. Alan, Jeanna, Sid and Donna stayed with Jim and the trike. Well Big T dropped me and Ms Vicky off at the house because I was pooped. Boy it wasn't long until T and Jim rolled in with the trike on the trailer. Everyone was great in the recovery of the trike. Wow this Chapter is full of crazy people, but they are really good folks and I am glad to hang out with Chapter T.



Until next time,

Dumbo

Ride to Franks Restaurant



Chapter S Fun Day Chapter T had 19 members to join the fun there. The Chapter challenge was as usual very interesting. Jeff and Jesse took on the first challenge. Jesse was to move 6 ping pong balls from bowl to another bowl with a spoon held by her mouth. Jeff was the retriever of any lost or escaping balls. They did great coming in second in there challenge. Tommy had the challenge of stacking 5 nuts on edge with a straw, harder than it looked but he was the first to complete the task. Nell, Jesse, Gary and Jeanna were teamed up for the Marshmallow relay using chopsticks. Now this was a real challenge. Have you ever tried to pick something up with chopsticks. It takes a lot of practice and a relay race is really not the place to learn. But we all had FUN participating.



Well can I say that drawing a design and putting that design together is definitely two different things! The

ladies of the chapter got together with paint, brushes and lots of ideas Saturday night to work on our castle. We had an idea what we were going to do but as everyone knows things change. After much discussion we called in for some architectural and construction advice (as in Tommy) and we were on our way. We are using the theme from Cinderella for our castle and together we all think it will turn out great! If you were not able to join us on Saturday night I am sure we will need another working time to finish the castle so maybe you can join us then. We all had a blast painting and putting our ideas together. Ray may need to keep an eye on Nell, because if you give her a paint brush she can get the job done. We had 16 people show up at Sid and



Donna's house for a great meal and fellowship. Remember the key to having fun with your chapter is to participate and be a part of all our activities, whether it's going to the meeting, riding on a ride or helping build a castle! I hope a lot of you will register for the GA Rally and come see the finished product that Chapter T will be putting in the competition for castle decorating. The theme for the rally is fairy tales so as in last month article I wrote about having talent for the talent show this castle building is also a form of talent. We all are creative in our on way so now is the time to show it.

See you all soon

Vicky

Hello Chapter T

I want to thank everyone for coming out and riding with me during the cold weather, hopefully it will be getting warmer soon. We have a lot of miles planned for the month of March and hope you will join us on the road.

To start our March journeys our first ride will be to Fender's Restaurant in Cornelia, GA. This is a 50's themed restaurant and is about 1 hour from Athens. If you know of any sites that might be fun on this ride let me know and we will check it out.

The second ride for March is going to be a long one. We will be riding to Orlando, Florida to attend the Florida Rally. This will be starting 3/16/16 thru 3/20/16. We will be gathering at Tommy Martin's house around 2:30 pm to begin our journey. If anyone is interested in riding with us please contact me or Debbie. We will ride to Lake City and spend the night. We will then ride on in the next day.

The next ride will be before our next chapter meeting, it will be 4/2/16. We are planning to take a casual ride and pack a picnic lunch, stands up at 10:30am from the RaceTrac..... destination north.

Hope to see everybody, remember 2 wheels or 4 as long as you come. No fun sitting at home.

Ralph Ride Coordinator

2 Years with Chapter T

It is hard to believe that we will soon be in Georgia and part of the Chapter T family for 2 years. We relocated from Florida after living there for 33 years in March 2014. We had been active in GWRRA since 2004 and Chapter Directors for Chapter FL1-G since 2006. It was very hard to leave our friends in Florida but Georgia GWRRA and Chapter T has made us feel very welcome and we love our new friends that we have made here. Garland and I would like to thank all of you for making our transition so easy and we hope to continue to get to know all of you better in the coming years. We hope that more of you will join Chapter T in the rides and activities that we have planned this year. We will be traveling to the Florida Rally in March and then will be looking forward seeing everyone at our Georgia Rally in April. We have been working hard all year along with the rest of the District Team to plan a fantastic rally for April 21-23 in Dalton. We have 30 paid vendors at this time and expect to get more before the rally date. There will be something for everyone so please do not hesitate to sign up before March 31 so you will be eligible to win the Dinner Cruise for 2 on the Chattanooga Southern Belle plus \$75. to go towards an overnight.

Charleen



Rider Education?

Chapter T is hosting a TRC (Trike Riders Course) coming up on March 5th. This will be an all day class with 4 hrs of class room and 4-5 hrs on the range. Many say they don't need to take the riding classes but I beg to differ. This particular class is full, but it is highly recommend that everyone take a riding course every 2-3 years to hone and refine their riding skills. I hope that you recognize the need for refresher courses and that you and your Rider or Co Rider stay current on your riding skills and safety practices.

Until Next Time Ride Safe! Tommy

> Our Motto..."Safety is for Life" Our Mission... " To Save Lives Through Quality, World Class Education"



COUPLE OF THE YEAR BASKETS

The Georgia District Rally will be April 21 - 23, and we always ask the chapters that choose to do so to make Couple of the Year baskets to raffle off. These baskets are to raise money for helping the District Couple with their expenses as they travel around the Region promoting the Georgia District and GWRRA. We have a very deserving Couple this year, Gary & Juanita Rackley of Chapter A, and we would like very much to support them in their travels. Please consider putting a Couple of the Year basket together, keeping in mind

that our theme this year is The Brothers Grimm fairy tales.

Vance & Fern Oakes

GA District COY Coordinators

Chapter T Members: PLEASE bring some items for our COY basket. Your help is greatly appreciated.

Thanks for your support.

Debbie S.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

March 5th TRC Class 8AM at Tommy and Vicky's

March 12th Chapter Ride TBA

March 17th -19th Florida District Rally Orlando, FL

> March 22nd Meet & Eat Pickle Barrel

April 2nd Chapter Ride Race Trac

April 16th Chapter T's Spring Fling Fun Day Blacks Creek Church Commerce, GA

April 21th - 23rd Georgia District Rally Dalton, GA

May 14th - 16th Alabama District Rally Eufaula, AL

July 14th - 16th South Carolina District Rally Anderson, SC

> Aug. 31st - Sept. 3rd Wing Ding Billings, MO

October 27th - 29th Region "A" Rally Eufaula, AL

October 13th - 15th Mississippi District Rally Gulfport, MS

As usual please watch your email or listen for a phone call for more information on reids and activities.



Fred & Jackie Clark
Stu & Christine Posner



Willie Barnett	March 9
Mike Fields	March 12
Debbie Lewis	March 6
Debbie Stewart	March 16

GWRRA ANNIVERSARY

Ray & Nell Hemphill	Feb. 1992
Cody & Jeanne Dawley	Feb. 1997
Scott Moses	Feb. 1999
Alex Martin	Feb 2013

Dave & Betty Andrade	Mar.	1994
Stu & Christine Posner	Mar.	1996
Betty McKissick	Mar.	2011
Ben Poole	Mar.	2011
William & Denise	Mar.	2014





Diane Baldwin Linda Fields





GEORGIA DISTRICT TEAM

March 8 March 5

Larry & Pam Clemmer - Directors
Vance & Fern Oakes - Assistant Directors
Jim & Kay Elrod - Assistant Directors
Garland & Charleen Dennis - Assistant Directors
Lawana Woodard - Treasurer
Frank & Melinda Brothers - District Educators

Deloris Allen- Newsletter Editor

Norman & Wendy Morton- Membership Enhancement Coordinators

Jim & Dee Allen - Leadership Trainers

Garland & Charleen Dennis - Webmaster/ Vendor Coordinator



Region "A" DirectorsJim & Sue Jackson

GWRRA Director Ray & Sandy Garris



CLASSIFIEDS

All ads must be submitted by a current GWRRA Member. Ads will run in the Newsletter for three months unless notified of the sale of the items listed. It is the responsibility of the owner to notify the Newsletter Editor when an item sales.

For sale 2004 Honda Gold Wing with Champion trike kit, 71,000 miles, CB, Diamond Seat, LED lights, and more. Well maintained. Two full face Nolan helmets, all riding gear and 2001 black Escapade trailer. Always garaged kept. 18,000.00 or best offer. Contact Mike Fields at 706-202-4535, or at fieldsmike@bellsouth.net



For Sale 2008 Honda Rebel \$2250.00

VIN: **jh2mc13038k401091** engine displacement (CC): **250**

fuel: gas

odometer: **845** paint color: **silver** title status: **clean**

transmission: manual

Contact: Debbie Stewart 706-343-1923

das4060@yahoo.com



FOR SALE:

- Revolution Gear Motorcycle Jacket; size 48 -- Never Worn -- \$75.00
- 2. Nolan 90 Helmet; size L -- New/Never Worn -- \$145.00
- 3. Motorcycle Jack; Never used/kept in garage -- \$50.00 obo

Please contact Paul or Cilla Cartwright at

Home: 706-546-8856 Cell: 678-315-6282

CYCLE WOLLD OF ALHENS 4225 ALLANTA HWY. ALHENS, GA. 30606



NEW & USED MOTOTCYCLE SALES
SERVICE, PARTS & CLOTHING

WWW.CYCLE WORLDALHENS.COM
705.548.3300 / 800.785.1292
"LIKE US" ON FACEBOOK

March 2016

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
		1	2	3 Chapter Gathering	4	5 TRC Class
6	7	8	9	10	11	12 Chapter Ride
13	14	15	16	17 Florida	18 District	19 Rally
20	21	22 Meet & Eat at the Pickle Bar-	23	24	25	26
27	28	29	30	31		

April 2016

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
					1	2 Chapter Ride
3	4	5	6	7 Chapter T Gathering	8	9
10	11	12	13	14	15	16 Chapter T's Spring Fling
17	18	19	20	21 Georgia	22 District	23 Rally
24	25	26	27	28 Tennessee	29 District	30 Rally